
A Message From Pastor 

How interesting it is to me 
that as the Summer Book 
Club finishes the book, How 
did I get to be 70 when Iõm 
only 35 inside by Linda 
Douty, that I continue to 
encounter wisdom about 
living and aging well. 
Reading the Psalms for 
October is proof that we 
are designed to live well 
from birth to death and 
beyond.  
 
òYou crown us with glory 
and honor.ó (Psalm 8, 
October 4) We are Godõs 
beloved children, no matter 
how young or old, abled or 
disabled, ònormaló or 
òabnormaló we think we are. 
We are all perfectly made 
in Godõs eyes.  
 
òSo teach us to number our 
days that we may apply our 
hearts to wisdom.ó (Psalm 
90, October 11) Whether 
God grants us 1 hour or 100 
years or more, each hour, 
each day is to be lived in 
relationship with God. Let 
us remember that wisdom 
is not book learning but the 
recognition that God knows 

more than we do.  
 
òWith long life I will 
satisfy them, and show 
them my salvation. (Psalm 
91, October 18) However 
long our life is, we are to 
seek the Lord, who has 
much to show us. We 
remember that salvation 
is not just a trip to 
heaven when we die, but 
a life filled with 
wholeness, shalom, which 
comes from God.  
 
òThose who sowed with 
tears will reap with songs 
of joy.ó Our lives are 
sometimes sad, painful, 
scary. Clinging to the God 
who loves us and cares 
deeply for us can remind 
us that we are never 
alone. God weeps with us.  
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Pastorõs Message (cont.) 

That thought alone can 
bring us great joy knowing 
that God knows what we 
are going through. Our sad, 
painful, scary days will 
come to an end, and we will 
rejoice because God has 
brought us into joy once 
more.  
 
In gratitude and HOPE 
     
Pastor Lynn + 

 
 
Book Review 
I recently read a 
fascinating book on living 
with Alzheimerõs disease. 
Written by Greg OõBrien, 
the book is called On 
Pluto: Inside the Mind of 
Alzheimer's. OõBrien is an 
investigative journalist, 
who for decades has taken 
copious notes, published 
countless articles and 17 
books. Now, he has early-
onset Alzheimerõs. In his 
book, he describes what 
his mind causes him to do. 
He tells with a mixture of 
humor and dismay the 
stories about his parents 
who also had Alzheimerõs. 
He finds ways to work 
around and through the 
disease, so he can continue 
to live the best life the 
disease will let him live.  
 

If you know someone who is 
struggling with this disease, 
this book can help you 
understand them, and 
encourage them to be all 
that they can be, for as 
long as you can.   
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October Updates                Martyr Moments 

 
Citrus County Blessings packing day 
at Hope is at 9:00Am on Wednesday, 
October 7 in CR5. 
 
Wisdom Seekers will resume 
Wednesday, October 28 at 10am with 
a 12-week Video Series entitled 
òReformation Rootsó.  
 
Sundayõs Coming will resume Tues-
day, October 27 at 7pm in the parlor. 

 

 

 

 

Ignatius of Antioch 

C35- 50 to 98- 117 

 

Ignatius of Antioch also known as 
Ignatius Theophorus was an Apos-
tolic Father and a student of John 
the Apostle and the third Bishop of 
Antioch. Enroute to Rome, where 
he met his martyrdom by being fed 
to wild beasts (lions) he wrote a se-
ries of letters which have been 
preserved as examples of very ear-
ly Christian theology. Among his im-
portant topics were letters ad-
dressing ecclesiology, the Sacra-
ments and the role of Bishops. 

 

A tradition arose that he was one 
of the children who Jesus took into 
his arms and blessed. He was sen-
tenced to die at the Colosseum in 
Rome. His remains were moved a 
couple of times but in 637 his rel-
ics were transferred to the Basili-
ca di San Clemente in Rome. 

 

Our faith is secure, òbuilt on the 
foundation of the apostles and 
prophets , with Christ Jesus him-
self as the chief corner-
stoneó (Ephesians 2:20) 
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Church Council 
August 19, 2015 ï 7:06p.m.  

Minutes 
 

Call to order/remarks- President Kim Williams 
  

Roll Call 
Members present: President Kim Williams, Vice President 

Harold Skidmore, Secretary Renate Wilms-Rovin, 
Treasurer Deacon Diane Kahler, Larry Casper, Aida Diaz 
Victor Kahler, Sandra Meslow, Dick Regan, Hans Witter, 
Pastor Lynn Fonfara, Anthony Diaz 

 
Members excused absent:, Deacon John Chiappetta, Casey 

Gaylardo 
3. Pastor Lynn offered opening prayers 

4. Devotion - Sunday's gospel  
5. Visitors: none 
6. Adoption of the August 19, 2015 Agenda  

Additions/Corrections under consent agenda    
Accepted.  M- Dick, S- Hans, passed unanimously 

7. Secretary Report 
Report of July 15, 2015 Council Meeting 

A. Additions/Corrections In Special Council Meeting: Diane 
made the motion (see last paragraph) 

B. Approved; M- Diane, S- Sandra, passed unanimously 
8. Report of the Treasurer 

A. Questions/Concerns  
B. Accepted; M-Dick, S- Harold, passed unanimously 

9. Report of the Pastor (see attached report.) 
       A. Questions/Concerns. Addition: Pastor reported on new 

member Todd    Wood. He has already 
volunteered to help out at both services with the  
  audio visual equipment and is a welcomed 
addition to the      Harold/
Vic/Anthony team. 

       B. Any items needing council approval. Vacation time Oct. 5-
19 which    includes attendance of 
POAMN Oct. 13-16,  was voted on. M-Hans, S-  
  Renate, passed unanimously. 

10. Reports of Church Committees by Council Liaisons 
  

A. Christian Service 
Evangelism/Stewardship  
Met August 11th. 6 members present. a. 

Further discussion of format for 
stewardship appeal in the fall. Gifts of 
the Magi and understanding of 
Christian Stewardship will be the 
focus. Temple talks with pictures on 
TV screens will be held on November 
8, 15 and 22. George Meslow 
volunteered for the 8th with the topic 
"What is Christian Stewardship?". 
Larry Casper will deal with the 
perceived barrage of  constant "Give, 
Give, Give"  on the 22nd. A volunteer 
for the 15th is still being sought. 
Covenant and pledge cards design by 
Steve Northsea last year will be 
utilized with some alterations. b. Jane 
Hise will continue to send welcome 
letters to visitors and new home 
owners in the area. Kim will write a 
cover letter for the latter. c. Brief 
discussion on DHS feeding. Hope will 
do the drinks for 8.21; Aida, Luis and 
Kim volunteered.  d. Michel will notify 
all members of the congregation how 
much they have pledged so far.  

Family Activities  
 
 

 
B. Christian Education  

Education Sunday Bible study will 
resume in September. Steve 
Northsea will conduct another 
Stephen Ministry class starting in 
September 

     Youth Ministry Will try new meeting time 
on Sundays after second 
 service;  a social such as bowling or 
visit to Orlando University on 
 alternate months is being discussed. 
Youth that went to Detroit will  present 
to council in the near future. After their 
return, they had a  pool party at the 
Diaz. 

                             Adult Ministry  
C. Christian Worship 
 Worship and Music met August 9th after 

second service. 8  members present. Agenda 
instead of report was attached. 
 Minutes will be added to the 
September minutes. 

D. Administration  
Property (see attached report). 

Correction: 140 hrs were recorded 
since last report. Addition: Electric 
Co. came and removed tree from 
electric wire and an unknown person 
cut it up. Lightening wire on roof has 
been reinstalled. Audio is up and 
running. Additional people will be 
trained. 

Long Range Planning did not meet. 
Finance did not meet 
Personnel. 

Memorial Sandra Meslow 
volunteered to chair the committee  (Russ 
Telfer resigned). She will put an article in the 
September  Newsletter and ask for 
volunteers to join the committee.  

Endowment   
 

11. Old Business 
 covered under various committee reports 

12. New Business 
 A. God's Work - Our Hands Sunday. No special 

event planned for that day.  However, Hope's Youth will do some 
yard work for a few church members.   

 B. Diane asked whether we should create a 
new pictorial directory for Hope. 

     Since their is no cost to the church, it was 
agreed to invite the company back   for October or November 

       13. Consent Agenda  
 A: Susan Collins is requesting the following 

Sundays off: Sept. 20 and 27, Oct. 2.She will  pre-record all 
three services and Harold will be the facilitator. 

 B. Barbara Decker is requesting additional 
holidays for September 21 and 22, October 27 and 27, November 
23, 24, and 25. In 2016, birthday day off, January 4. 
 Constance will cover for her. 

 Accepted; M-Victor, S- Renate, passed 
unanimously 

       14. Current Meeting Highlights for Newsletter and 
Bulletin   
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 Council Minutes (cont.)       Quotable Quotes                            

 
 
      
Council Highlights August 2015 
HOPE will begin a casual Saturday Worship Service in 

October. Planning and execution will be in the hands of Deacons 
Diane and John, and George and Sandra Meslow. The time will 
be 4:30 pm. Details to follow.  

The Stewardship committee is planning their 
Stewardship Program for November 8, 15, and 22 this year and, 
once again, hopes for active participation of the congregation. 

The roof repair is almost complete. 
The Youth group will perform some services around 

the house for church members in need. It is part of God's work, 
our hands. 

Sandra Meslow will head up the Memorial Committee 
and is asking for a few volunteers to serve with her. 

15. Adjournment  at 9:43 PM and Prayer. M- 
Renate, S- Sandra, passed unanimously 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Renate Wilms-Rovin 
 

 

 

 

ATTENTION QUILTERS 
AND MARTHA CIRCLE 

 WE WILL BE HAVING OUR 
SECRET PAL CHRISTMAS 
GET TOGETHER 

ON TUESDAY,  DECEMBER 
1, 2015 

SEE NOVEMBERõS 
NEWSLETTER FOR 
DETAILS 
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òThe secret to success is to make 
your vocation your vacationó from 
Mutts/Patrick McDonnell 

 

òA hero is no braver than an ordinary 
man, but he is braver five minutes 
longer.ó Ralph Waldo Emerson, Amer-
ican poet and essayist (1803-1882) 

 

òBeing deeply loved by someone gives 
you strength, while loving someone 
deeply gives you courageó Lao Tzu, 
Chinese philosopher born and died in 
6th Century B.C.E. 

 

òIf we learn nothing else from this 
tragedy we learn that life is short 
and there is no time for hate.ó Sandy 
Dahl, wife of Flight 93 pilot Jason 
Dahl at a speech in Shanksville, Pa. on 
9/11/15 

  

Secret Pals 
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I CAN SMELL THE BRATS AND 
SAURKRAUT ALREADY 

 

Family Activities will once again 
sponsor a Brats, sauerkraut and 
German noodle salad luncheon on 
October 25. There will even be some 
beer in honor of Martin Luther and 
Katie available. What we need are 
desserts and this congregation knows 
how to make a dessert. After the 10 
worship service we will celebrate the 
Reformation a little early. Red is the 
color of the day. Sounds like a party 
to me.   
 

 

   Brats Luncheon                    Critics Corner                                                  

 

THE WRIGHT BROTHERS 

 BY DAVID McCULLOUGH 

 

On a winter day in 1903, in the Out-
er Banks of North Carolina, 2 un-
known brothers from Ohio changed 
history. But it would take the world 
some time to believe what had hap-
pened: the age of flight had begun, 
with the first heavier-than-air pow-
ered machine carrying a pilot. In this 
book, master historian David 
McCullough draws on the riches of 
the Wright papers, including private 
diaries, note books, scrap books, and 
more than a thousand letters from 
private family correspondence to tell 
the human side of the Wright Broth-
ers story including the little known 
contributions of their sister, Kathe-
rine, without who things might have 
gone differently for them. 

 One brother died in his 40õs from 
the effects of malaria but one 
brother saw the dawn of the jet age. 

 

Criticõs Corner: If you can get thru 
the first 3 chapters, which will bore 
you, then the rest of the story is 
very interesting. I wonder what kind 
of movie this would make. 

 

The congregation is encouraged to 
submit a review of a recent movie or 
a book.  
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Henry Jackson van Dyke       The Altar Committee 

 
DID YOU EVER WONDER??????? 

 

Did you ever wonder who wrote 
the hymn Joyful, Joyful, we Adore 
thee?  

The author of the hymn, Henry 
Jackson van Dyke, was born in 
Pennsylvania in 1852 and became 
the pastor of the Brick Presbyter-
ian Church in New York City. Henry 
later became professor of English 
literature at Princeton and the au-
thor of a number of books.  In 
1907 Henry van Dyke was invited 
to preach at Williams College in 
Massachusetts. At breakfast one 
morning, he handed the college 
president a piece of paper saying 
òHere is a hymn for you. Your 
mountains (the Berkshires) were 
my inspiration. It must be sung to 
the music of Beethovenõs ôHymn of 
Joyõó. 

  When he was later asked about 
his hymn, van Dyke replied: òThese 
verses are simple expressions of 
common Christian feelings and de-
sires in this present time-hymns 
of today that may be sung togeth-
er by people who know the thought 
of the age, and are not afraid that 
any truth of science will destroy 
religion, or any revolution on earth 
overthrow the kingdom of heaven. 
Therefor this is a hymn of trust 
and joy and hope.ó 
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THE ALTAR COMMITTEE NEEDS 
SOME ADDITIONAL HELP 

The Altar committee loves what we 
do and we do it for the Glory of God 
thru  Jesus. 

But we are getting older and need 
some other folks to learn what we 
do. Itõs not hard work, just getting 
familiar with what we do. Filling can-
dles, putting out the bread and wine, 
turning on the altar lights, putting 
the unused wine away, cleaning the 
vessels, filling the pews with cards. 
Most of what we do is simple and not 
hard, heavy work. But needs to be 
done, anyway. These are the things 
that make our worship worshipful.  If 
you can spare a half an hour on Fri-
days please let Deacon Diane know or 
Casey Gaylardo. This may be the 
most gratifying job you have every 
done. Think about it. 

 Deacon Diane 
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 Stephen Ministry               Smile! 
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Stephen Ministry Training will be 
offered at Hope starting in early 
October. The 50 hour training course 
will teach you to help others through 
Christ. 
 
Stephen Ministry Training Workshops 
are events where you and others from 
Hope will: 
¶ catch a vision for lay caring ministry; 
¶ experience Stephen Minister 
training; and 

¶  learn the basics about Stephen 
Ministryñhow it works, the benefits 
it offers, and how to bring Stephen 
Ministry care to Hope and our 
community 

Youõll come away with a clear 
understanding of the difference 
Stephen Ministry makes and a vision 
for working with others in Christ.. 
Attending one of these workshops is 
necessary for you to  begin Stephen 
Ministryñand they are an excellent way 
to become a Stephen minister and learn 
what Stephen Ministry is all about. 
Please request the application form for 
the training from:  
 
Steve Northsea. 
northsea@usa.net 
352- 489- 0404 

 

SMILE AND SAYé.CHEESE! 

Itõs time to have our church 
directory updated. Yes, itõs been 
longer than you think since the 
last time we did this. Lifetouch 
Directories will be at Hope on 
January 8 and January 9th from 
Friday (1/8) from 12-7pm and 
Saturday (1/9) from 10-5pm. 

Appointment time sign up will be 
on 12/6, 12/13, 12/20 and 12/27.  

All this means is that we have a 
couple of months to practice our 
smiles. If you would like to help 
with the sign ups (and I will 
certainly need 2 or 3 to help me) 
let Deacon Diane know. Remember 
there is no cost for your 8x10 
picture but Iõd sure like to have 
at least 46 folks sign up so we can 
get additional pocket sized 
directories for free. 

 

 

SMILE 
PRACTICE 
IS NOW 
THE 

ORDER OF 
THE DAY! 
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Prayer for the whole body of Christ is important.  Names will be listed so 
that prayer can be offered to God on their behalf.  Please be aware that sit-
uations and conditions change but God knows the need as you bring the indi-
viduals to God in prayer. 

MEMBER SHUT- INS AND THOSE IN RECOVERY 
 Linda Becker, Joan Layton, Dorothy Scianna, Amanda Stoever, Karen Sum-

mers, Ruby Wagner, and Helen Van Horn. 
 Please pray for: 

§ For Sandra Meslow who recently fell and had surgery to repair her knee. 
* Janice Pitre and family on the death of her husband, Lee. 

Matthew Kessel, Bill and Patõs grandson for severe health problems, Mat-
thewõs sister Rebecca for extremely serious anxiety attacks and their moth-

er Sue for stress dealing with these conditions. 
* For Chris, Kerry Reedõs son, prayers for upcoming surgery. 

* Casey Gaylardo for recovery. 
* Steve Northsea for healing. 

* Yvonne Popke for healing. She is in a lot of pain and seeks deliverance. 
* Ann Stevenson, daughter-in-law of Manley Benmark, who has cancer. 
* Richard Kiefer, friend of Vic Kahler, who is undergoing bladder cancer 

treatment. 
* Linda Becker for healing. 

* Pray for Matthew, friend of Casey Gaylardo, who has complications from 
M.S. 

* Barbara Beardsley, friend of Edith Regan, who is fighting lung cancer. 
* Nancy Millerõs friend Sandy diagnosed with pancreatic cancer. 

* Linda Beckerõs friend Felica who has MS & broke her leg, for healing of 
body and spirit. 

* Kris Brock for her fibromyalgia, overcoming negativity, for upliftment, and 
peace. 

* Chas Collins for healing. 
* Carol DõAuria and family as they mourn the death of her husband, Sebas-

tian. 
* Joyce Davis for continued healing following a heart attack. 

* Dee Forsythõs friend Lauren and her daughter Jamie having tough times. 
* Pastor Lynnõs daughter-in-law Sarah for healing and wholeness.  

* Edith Reganõs great nephew, Austin Walters for healing.  
* Pat McDowell, Peggy and Bob Schadeõs friend, who has bone cancer.                                                                                               
* Casey Gaylardoõs sister, Dorothy, who has severe health issues.  

Hopeõs Prayer List 
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  Prayer Requests ( continued) 

Hopeõs Newsletter 

* Prayers for Lou and Aida Diazõs cousin, Kevin Centeno. 
* For the Diaz family as they mourn the loss of Louõs mother, Juanita Otero. 

* George Meslow for healing. 
* Casey Gaylardoõs brother, David, who had a partial foot amputation. 

* Dianne Carlson, for a recent kidney transplant. 
* For Hans Witterõs neighbor, Sharon, who was diagnosed with cancer. Lay 

your healing hands on her. 
* For the family of Ruth Moheit as they mourn her loss. 

* For Barbara Stetson and family as they grieve the loss of her husband, 
Clayton Stetson. 

* For Marlene Collins for recovery from  back surgery. 
* For Dee Forsythõs co-worker Zulma  

¶ For the Evans family as they mourn the loss of their teenage son 
¶ For Charlene Hicklinõs son Mike 

¶  A prayer of thanksgiving for Susan Eytel that her eye problems have been 
successfully treated. 

 
 
 
 

 
Russ Telfer has resigned as Chairperson of the Memorial Committee.  We 
thank Russ for his past years of service.  Sandra Meslow is the Council liaison 
to the Memorial Committee and she is seeking some new members. 
 
Please contact Sandra (352-527-8620) if you can help.  Much work has al-
ready been done to beautify Hope's Memorial Garden.  Thanks to all who 
have given their time and energy these past months! 
 
The committee's other responsibility is to provide guidance and inspiration to 
members and friends who choose to remember loved ones through gifts to 
our congregation.  Please join our committee and help us establish guidelines 
and suggestions for memorial gifts to Hope.  Thank you. 

 

Memorial Committee Needs Members 
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             Birthdays 
 1 Ron Cowan 
 2 Steve Northsea 
10 Kay Schaller 
24  Helen Van Horn 
26 Francine Richard  
31  Alice Doyle 
 Eberhardt Rues 
 
 
 
 

 Anniversaries 
14  Luis & Aida Diaz (46) 
18 Edith & Dick Regan (7) 
27 Paul & Yvonne Popke (56) 
 

 
 
 

Known Birthdays and Anniversaries for October 

September 16 Council Meeting Highlights 
 

1. The roof repair is complete. 

2. The Council will explore hosting Trinity Institute òListen for a Changeó at the 
end of January and Hope will partner with Christians United for this event. 

3. Stewardship events will take place during November. 

4. Thanksgiving service is scheduled for November 22 with 
food collections to decorate altar. 

5. Hope will participate in the Citrus Springs Christmas pa-
rade. 

 

 

http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/ViewImages.aspx?image_id=95116903&keywords=&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=cl,ca,ph,pp,bc&topic_id=10


The ladies of Martha Circle met on 
Wednesday, September 7 and worked 
on getting items to fill the shoeboxes. 
We may be small but dedicated to 
doing òGodõs Work through Our 
Handsó.   
 
At the October meeting on the 7th, 
we will fill shoeboxesð so if anyone 
wants to help this projectð come to 
Luther Hall at 1:00PM on October 7. 
Everything will be set up and ready.  
 
Light snacks will be served. Come for 
an hour or longerð We welcome all 
help! 
 

Carole Warden 

Martha Circle                        Operation Christmas Child 

òOCCó 
Operation Christmas Child Shoe-
boxes 
 
This yearõs Operation Christmas 
Child òkick-offó event will be held on 
October 10 at 10:00AM. The College 
Road Baptist Church in Ocala is host-
ing the event so please try to attend. 
Carole Warden will be attending to 
represent Hope but everyone is wel-
come to join her. 
 
Itõs only one month until we take our 
shoeboxes to the local drop-off des-
tination. During October we will be 
filling boxes with the items we have 
collected and with the 
creative pil-low-case 
dresses and tie-dyed 
tee shirts that the 
Quilters made for 
the children. 
 
The ladies made all sizes as we fill 
boxes for ages 2-4, 5-9, 10-14. Not 
only do these children receive essen-
tials for daily use with the tooth-
brush, toothpaste, washcloth, and 
soap and comb but also find candy, 
toys, and clothing and more im-
portantly the booklet- òThe Greatest 
Journeyó. 
 
Thank you for helping reach so many 
children! We are anticipating around 
200 or more boxes here at Hope. Fi-
nal tally will be announced in our No-
vember Newsletter. 

Carole Warden 
 

 
MARTHA CIRCLE October 7, 
2015 
 
LUTHER HALL, Classroom 3 
 
         AT 1:00PM 



Joan Layton -  Home 
Dorothy Scianna - Crystal Gem        
Manor, Crystal River 
 

Karen Summers - Home 
Ruby Wagnerð Brentwood 
Helen Van Hornð Brentwood 
 

Members who are homebound or residing in Care Facilities 

 

From the library of Ruth Moheit: (Ruthõs donated collection is large so for a 
complete listing and explanation of the books, please check the church  
office bulletin board). Some titles of interest are: 
 

The Book of Revelation (the Smart Guide to the Bible): 220.6  
 

Martin Luther: B:-LUT: The man who changed the world 

 

Everyday with Our Savior:242.2: Large Print, a devotion for each day of the year 
 

A Touch of His Peace:248: The author shares how believers can realistically ex-
perience  Godõs peace in todayõs world 
 

Together with Jesus: 242: Daily devotions for the year 

Digital Sign 

Anyone who has an event announcement to put on our digital sign please email 
the information to: 

 SteveNorthsea 

northsea@usa.net 

 

Announcements should be short and concise, but contain all necessary infor-
mation. Think 4Wõsð Who, What, Where, When. 

Hopeõs Library  



Youth Outreach Volunteers 

    Dollars and Sense from the Treasurerõs Desk 

August 2015 

Regular Offering          Communion 

8/2 $3526.00       43 

8/9 $2050.00       56 

8/16 $1890.00            54 

8/23 $1307.00                           49       

8/30 $2051.00                           39    
                                  

Total inflow  $12,982.78 

Total outflow $14,307.45 

The complete financial report is in Luther Hall. 

 As a means to reach out to young people, Hope is participating with other 
churches to provide meals for the Dunnellon High Football and the JV( Junior 
Varsity) teams for their Away-Games. Volunteers are needed. Please, get in 
touch with Steve Northsea. 

The  volunteers will meet in the church kitchen at 3:00 pm with Aida Diaz and 
make lemonade and ice tea. Then volunteers will drive to DHS to the cafeteria 
(behind the building) to serve beverages to the football players, cheerleaders 
and coaches/sponsors. 

 

Hope is committed to help feed the team on the following dates: 

October 16 

October 23 

November 6 

 



Those Who Will Assist in Worship for October at  
 10 AM 

Communion Assistants and Acolytes 
 4 Deacon John Chiappetta/Emilio Del 
Valle 
11 Judy Howe/ Renate Wilms-Rovin 
18 Nettie Haines/Miranda Strong 
25 Dee Forsyth/Jackie Dean 
 

Altar Guild 
Margarita Chiappetta 
Margaret DeWalt 
Casey Gaylardo 
Diane Kahler 
Vivian Matthews 

Nursery 
  Please see an usher for assistance 

Lay Readers 
4 Deacon John Chiappetta 
11 Dick Regan 
18 Rhonda Del Valle 
25 Judy Thomason 
 

Ushers for the Month  
 

Luis Diaz 
Dick Regan 

 
 

Greeters 
Julia Southard 
Charlene Hicklin 

Assisting Ministers 
4  Nettie Haines 
11 Anthony Diaz 
18 Miranda Strong 
25 Renate Wilms-Rovin 
 

Guest Greeter 
 

Aida Diaz 
 


